WEST COCALICO TOWNSHIP

The Chairman, James J. Stoner called the meeting to order at 7:30 a.m.

The following were in attendance: Supervisors: Leon Eby, Jeff Sauder.

Others Present: Carolyn Hildebrand, Manager; Thomas Showalter, Roadmaster.

There was discussion regarding damages to bridges and culverts due to the recent storms. Pleasant View Road, Horseshoe Trail Road, Swamp Bridge Road, Indian Run Road, Sandy Hill Road and Project Drive all were damaged. No paving, oil and chip will be done next year or equipment purchased. Horseshoe Trail Road and Mill Road will be repaired in 2019. Interim repairs will be done at the other locations to hold them over for a few years. Liquid Fuels money will be used to do repairs. Taxes may need to be raised to help as there is a short fall looking out over the next five years. Carolyn will contact Clay Township about Pleasant View Road and Indian Run Road to discuss repairs as we share those bridges.

Shelly Fizz resigned as Zoning Officer. Carolyn will serve as interim Zoning Officer. The position will be advertised.

On a motion by Jeff Sauder and seconded by Leon Eby, the meeting was adjourned at 10:05 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeff Sauder Secretary